
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Mr. Christopher Marlow, Environmental Consultant 1, TN DWR State Water Infrastructure Grants 

 e-copy: christopher.s.marlow@tn.gov 

 

From:  Angela Jones, P.E., Manager, Engineering Services Unit, Division of Water Resources 

 e-sig:  

 

Date April 4, 2024 

 

Re: Transmittal of Preliminary Engineering Report 

 CUMBERLAND UTILITY DISTRICT (PWSID TN0000531), Morgan County 

 ESU Project Number: DW20240190 

 ARP Project Number: 2022-8424 DW-PDC-2 

 Project: CUMBERLAND UTILITY DISTRICT AND MORGAN COUNTY ARPA/TDEC PER 

 

Receipt is acknowledged, on February 21, 2024 for the above referenced Preliminary Engineering Report.  The project 

is associated with PWSID No. TN0000531.   

 

The chosen alternative generally consists of 9,100 linear feet of 6-inch PVC water line, valves, hydrants and all related 

appurtenances in the Petros area of Morgan County. Included in this Preliminary Engineering Report is work not 

in the original application scope.  This work includes an additional 4,500 linear feet of 6-inch water line, valves, 

hydrants, and all related appurtenances to replace Asbestos Cement water lines on Woods Cemetery Road, 

Curtain Road, and Adcock Hollow Road. Additional water line extensions to loop existing water lines was 

included in the quantities above.  All work is being installed by Cumberland Utility District staff with portions 

of the work completed by a boring contractor.  The Preliminary Engineering Report states the work is 

complete. 

 

The Engineering Services Unit has no objection to the chosen alternative. 

 

The engineer should upload the PER and this memo to GMS as part of the ARP process.  To expedite matters the 

engineer should reference the assigned ARP grant application ID with future submittals for this project. This project 

is subject to review by SWIG for compliance with project scope and grant requirements. If we may be of any assistance, 

please feel free to contact Ms. Cindy Wheeler, PE at 615-939-0058 or by E-mail at cindy.wheeler@tn.gov. 

 

Final construction documents should be submitted to ESU for review and approval through My TDEC Forms. 

 

 
cc: Mr. Robert Colvin, P.E., PROJECT ENGINEER, COLVIN PROPERTIES, INC., bobcolvin32@yahoo.com  

Mr. Robert W. Ramsey, Multi-Program Coordinator, TDEC - Knoxville Environmental Field Office, robert.ramsey@tn.gov 

Tdec.arp@tn.gov  

mailto:Tdec.arp@tn.gov

